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Remington United Methodist Church 

September 2024 

Lay Servant Academy: 

Conference Superintendent Rev Lore Blinn Gibson will be leading the BASIC Lay Servant Academy class on 

every Sunday evening in October on zoom from 6:30-8:30 ET. The basic course is the foundational course 

as one begins the journey towards being a certified lay servant. 

I encourage anyone who wishes to grow in discipleship to attend and become a part of this important 

ministry and the many friendships you will develop along the way. If you are interested in attending, 

please contact Eva Goeb at the district office or call Denise and she will send you additional information. 

May God bless you as you grow in God’s grace. 

NOTICE: 

Our Charge Conference @ Remington UMC is scheduled for November 10th at 4 PM at St. Andrews UMC 

in West Lafayette. Please see the information included in this newsletter. Who should attend? Charge 

Conference secretary, Lay Leader/Lay Delegate to Annual Conference, Trustee Chair, Staff Parish Chair or 

representative, Finance Chair, Treasurer, Ad Council Chair, and other persons in leadership positions. 

Please note: Anyone can attend charge conference, but the Ad Council leadership is required to attend. 

An invitation from the pastor: 

Are you interested in being better equipped to provide hospitality, hope and healing for those wounded 

by the church?  

Over the past several months there have been “significant conversations” around the topic of Lighthouse 

congregations. A lighthouse congregation is a congregation that has been specifically trained and made a 

commitment to 

provide spiritual care and support for those churches who have closed or who have disaffiliated. Closure 

and disaffiliation are painful for persons who have found themselves without a church home and a “place 

to call home” is a much-needed ministry. A ministry I believe we can provide as we have the key ingredi-

ent—the ability to love our neighbors as ourselves. As such, I am pleased to announce that Remington 

UMC will be hosting a training session on October 9 th @ Remington UMC @ 6 P.M. for churches in the 

Northwest District. The Rev. Tracey Leslie will be on site to provide the training. It is my prayer that you 

will take time to send a few representatives from  the congregation to attend as we move forward seeking 

“to make disciples of Jesus Christ for the transformation of the world.” 

Many Blessings, Pastor Roberta 
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August Treasurer Report 

Offering- $7,488.00 

Expenses- $10,996.08 

Prepared by Ann Taulman, Treasurer 

September Anniversaries 

3rd  Sherry & Oscar Collins 

24 th Jake & Ski-Lei Miller       

September Birthdays 

 7 Mackinley Myers 

 10 Amy Wealing 

  Donna Bahler 

 17 Luann Johnson 

 18 Dale Alter 

 19 Sandy Erickson 

  Aleece Williamson 

 20 Jaden Myers 

 21 Donna Thomas 

 28 Steve Provo 
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Operation Christmas Child - Jeanne Zarse 

 

It’s that time of  year again! We have all of  the items needed to fill the  

boxes and that is exciting!   

What we do need are monetary donations to cover shipping and expenses for 
items that have already been purchased. We plan to fill 75-100 boxes.  Each box 
costs $10.00 to ship, thus $750-1000 dollars is needed to fulfill the sending of  
these boxes. 

Our work dates are October 2nd and October 3rd.  We will organize on Oct. 2nd 
at 9 am and fill boxes on Oct. 3rd at 9am.  If  you would enjoy taking part in this 
ministry,  please call or text me at 765-427-1577. 

Thank you, 

Jeanne Zarse, OCC Chair 
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A note from the Ad Council: 

Dear Committee Chairs and Ministry Area Leaders: 

We wanted to give everyone a “friendly reminder” to please remember to “manage” and 

“watch” your budget closely. We often forget that the amount a committee or ministry area is 

allotted each year to spend is just that—the maximum amount you can spend or be reimbursed 

for. 

For example: The “Fountain of Youth Ministry” (Yes, I made that up) has a budget of $1000.00 for 

the calendar year of 2024. However, said ministry has actually spent $1500.00--Only $1000.00 

can be reimbursed without “prior approval” from the chairperson under which that ministry 

falls. If no chairperson oversees the said ministry, then approval must come from the adminis-

trative council for additional funds. In other words, if you exceed your budget, you will not be 

reimbursed for any amount over and above your budget. 

In addition, we wish to remind you that many times people will give directly to a specific minis-

try. Please be aware ALL cash donations/checks etc. for a particular ministry must go through 

the treasurer. No one should accept a personal check for any ministry. 

For example, Harry gave 500.00 cash to the Fountain Of Youth coordinator to fund youthful ac-

tivities. The Fountain of Youth Coordinator is then responsible for seeing that the 500.00 gift is 

given to the church treasurer to be recorded. Following that, as the coordinator turns in re-

ceipts for purchases made, the treasurer will then reimburse the amount spent. All checks 

should be made payable to Remington United Methodist Church with the “notation” what that 

check is for made in the memo line. For example, Harry wants to write a check for the Foun-

tain of Youth ministry. Harry should write his check to Remington UMC and note that it is in-

tended for the Fountain of Youth Ministry. 

Please note: Our United Methodist Book of Discipline has strict policies regarding donations 

and the use of funds, and it is imperative that we follow the procedures laid out and it is for the 

protection of everyone involved overall. As such, it is the decision of the administrative council 

that all receipts for payment must be turned in within 120 days of purchase, unless you have 

received approval from the finance chair or administrative council. Such requests should be 

made in advance in writing.  

In closing as we look toward the fall and the new year that looms before us. If you are a chair-

person of a ministry of the church or require budgeted monies to accomplish your ministry in 

2025 please have your budget requests to Amy by October 10th . This will assist us in prepar-

ing the 2025 budget as well as preparing for the charge conference November 10th 2024. 

May God Bless You Richly, 

Pastor Roberta and The Administrative Council 



 7 

 



 8 

 

REMINGTON UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 
P.O. Box 36 
121 South Ohio Street 
Remington, IN  47977 
(219)  261-2273 
remingtonumcoffice@gmail.com 
www.remingtonumc.org 
Address Services Requested 

Mondays 

Sept 13th 

Sept 14th 

Sept 16th & 17th 

Sept 18th 

 

 

Sept 24th-26th 

Community Coffee 

Rummage Sale 

Rummage Sale 

Pastor @ Fruitfulness Journey 

Mission’s Committee Meeting 

Finance Meeting 

Ad Board 

Pastor @ Board of  

Ordained Ministries 

9 am 

7 am-7 pm 

7 am-3 pm 

 

3:30 pm 

6 pm 

7 pm 

 


